
NEW MEXICO COUNCIL ON PHOTOGRAPHY

MINUTES

Meeting Held 9/16/87

Present were: David Scheinbaum, Vice President, Presiding; Janet Russek, Phyllis Kirk, William 
Clift, Joan Myers and Lloyd Fadrique, Secretary.

Minutes of the August 13, 1987 meeting were read and approved by all attending.

The status of the Workshop was discussed, and it was decided that the comment sheets would 
be Xeroxed and distributed to the members. There were many comments by the various members 
on the Workshop and what we could do to improve it the next year. There was a request for 
a financial statement.

The financial statement is in the process of being prepared. There are a few bills which are 
outstanding and which have some corrections to be made before the whole thing can be finalized..

Phyllis was again commended on the excellent job that she did and how well it was run and how 
good it was.

It was also agreed that a meeting on the Workshop and in preparation of the finalization of the 
1988 workshop, we would ask the student assistants to speak for 3 or 4 minutes each, giving their 
comments, no longer. Then they will leave the meeting and we will go into executive session 
of the Directors. For the 1988 workshop, Olivia Parker and Jerry Ulesmann have already been 
contracted. It was also mentioned that we might take under consideration having a 2-part 
workshop. One of the sections would be professional with people like Jim Brones and Betty Hahn 
or some of the Zone System photographers, and another section with the more contemporary 
photographers like Olivia and Jerry. These items will be finalized during the next meeting.

Abigail Adler, P. O. Box 1342, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87504 came by and was interested in knowing 
how she could help promote the Council and the workshop.

The Willard Van Dyke Memorial Award had 30 applicants and 9 finalists and one clear winner. 
This is considered an excellent start with such little notice and preparation. The group decided 
that we would try to expand this effort to get off the ground early in next year so that we would 
get the proper publicity and coverage before and after the award was made. Also, there would 
be some possibly additional or broader coverage of the display of the winner's photograph.

Susan Streeper was discussed as a person who might join the Board as a Director. Since there 
was no quorum at this meeting, this item was not voted upon and will be discussed at a future 
meeting when there is a quorum.

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE SOMETIME DURING THE MIDDLE OF OCTOBER. Call Gil for 
date when he returns from vacation.

Lloyd P. Fadrique 
Secretary


